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TOWN OF MOUNT DESERT

SHELLFISH COMMITTEE

Meeting Minutes
Thursday, January 7, 2016
Town Hall Meeting Room

21 Sea Street

Northeast Harbor

I. Call to order 5:00 p.m.
Chairman Victor Doyle called the meeting to order; also present were Committee members Barry Thomas, and John Stanley (and Reid Swanson via phone); Commercial License Holder David Dunton; Town Clerk liaison and Claire Woolfolk; Dr. Jane Disney, Superintendent of Waste Water Terry Savage, and members of the public
II. Annual Shellfish Management Review

A.
Municipal License Allocation – Addition of Resident Commercial Diggers

The meeting began with a discussion regarding the addition of four (4) Resident Commercial Licenses (total of 9).
MOTION: John Stanley moved, seconded by Barry Thomas, to add four (4) residential commercial licenses to the allocation and to maintain the one (1) non-resident commercial license for a ratio of 9:1.  The vote was in favor 4-0 (Swanson via phone)
B.
Increase the cost of Commercial Licenses

It was determined that the fees should remain as they are; change could be revisited in the future.

Chairman Doyle will meet with Town Clerk Woolfolk to complete the required reporting for the Shellfish Management Review and License Allocation submissions.

III. Warden Fees

It was decided that warden incentives would be discussed after the 1/19/2016 Board of Selectmen (BOS) presentation, in order to allow the results of that meeting to be considered.

IV. Gilpatrick Cove – Dr. Jane Disney and Superintendent Terry Savage
Dr. Disney presented test results from DMR and CEO Keene’s testing.  The test results have been favorable for quite some time.  She suggested contacting DMR regarding the water quality and inquire if Gilpatrick Cove could be considered for re-opening.
She explained that the test results are averaged over 30 month periods and that one high reading could throw the average.  Also, re-opening an area requires significant resources in man-power for a sanitary survey to be done on the shoreline.

Properties with septic systems or above ground sewer lines were discussed as possible sources of the pollution.

Superintendent Savage explained that Gilpatrick Cove is permanently closed due to the required outfall of 384 acres for the wastewater treatment plant.  This is a DEP requirement and it will never be opened because what is termed as a “reasonable potential” for pollution in the area (proximity to the wastewater treatment facility).

V. Ordinance review

There were no changes to the ordinance other than the proposed allocations.  Town Clerk Woolfolk referenced Shellfish Conservation Ordinance 5.E.1. and 4.:

5. Licensing E. Limitation of Diggers
1.
Prior to May 1 the committee shall report its findings and document recommendations for the allocation of commercial and recreational licenses to be made available for the following license year to the Commissioner of Marine Resources for concurrence.
4.
The number of licenses issued shall be determined by the Shellfish Conservation Committee each year prior to May 1st.

She said she would check with DMR to confirm no changes to the ordinance are required in order to amend the allocations.
VI. Such other business as may be legally conducted

Town Clerk Woolfolk notified the committee members of Budget and Warrant Article deadlines:  Budget presentation to the BOS 2/8/2016 and Warrant Articles to the Clerk’s office by the end of February.
III. Adjourn at 6:30 pm
2

